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Saint Ambrose of Woodbury Catholic School

HandS (Home and School Association)
Minutes for April 7, 2016
Attendance: Megan Titcomb, Erin Callahan, Kathryn Anderson, Rusty Nereng, Kristin Remer, Julie Bray, Betsy Hand
1. Call to Order
2. Opening Prayer

3. Approval of April 2016 Minutes
4. Report from Board Members

a. Principals Report-Betsy Hand- 
· We are holding showcase tours and running targeted ads to assist in recruitment for next year
· The missionaries visited and worked with the children-it was a valuable experience for the children.
· We are still working on accreditation and strategic planning
· We approved a purchase proposal for:
1. 5k for an infrastructure to make our building wireless (total cost was 15k but we received 10k from a grant)
2. We need to replace basketball hoops at about 2500.00 per hoop.
3. Discussed future needs for adding to religious icons
· We expect the benches and add ins for the playground to be installed by end of year.
b. Treasurer’s Report-Rusty Nereng
· No outstanding report other than financials.
c. Volunteer Coordinator’s Report-Kathryn Anderson

· The date has passed for recertification. We are 60-70% complete
· We plan to send chairs out for next year and invite current chairs to pick first
· We will hand out hand-written thank you notes for end of year hospitality
d. Fundraising Report-Kristin Remer
· We have 600.00 accumulated at Target
· We have 1800.00 accumulated in box tops. We need to track may expirations and ask for any that people may have with December expirations.
· We earned 4500.00 from Original Works. This was down from last year.
5. Report of Special Committees-Current/New Business

a. Musical Chairs-We do not have a chair for the event. Betsy reached out to see about the possibility of participating on a limited basis by selling tickets. She will update us when she hears back.
b. Twins Day-This communication was in the Friday Folder. We haven’t had a lot of interest in this. There was some discussion about possibly looking into a St. Paul Saints game next year.
c. Bus Driver Appreciation-everything is going well for this event.
d. 8th Grade Graduation-everything going well for this event too.
e. HandS Board Elections-We have filled the Volunteer Coordinator and Vice President. We accepted the nominations for Nicole Lind (VP) and Heidi Sondag (Volunteer Coordinator)
6. Adjourn

Next Board Meeting 5/19/2016-Joint Meeting With New Board Members
Fr. Pingatore Room, 6:00 P.M
